WOMEN TRANSCENDING BOUNDARIES
September 21, 2003
 

The first meeting of the new season for WTB took place at Jowonio with 34 members present.  Betsy Wiggins made several announcements.  On October 19, we will be having a presentation by Hope Wallis and others from the Interreligious Council Refugee Resettlement Program.  Danya Wellmon is arranging a program on November 16 with presenters from three different branches of Islam.  In December, WTB will not be having a formal meeting, but will arrange visits to holiday celebrations of different faith traditions.  Anyone who would like to invite members of WTB to a holiday celebration, let any member of the Council know or any member of the planning committee: Peggy Thompson, Nancy Sullivan Murray, Diane O'Brien, Magda Bayoumi or Jan Garman.  WTB is working on plans for another international dinner sometime in 2004.
 

Barbara Fought presented an interfaith calendar to both of our co-founders, Betsy and Danya, in honor of the second anniversary of WTB.  Barbara then went on to tell about our logo which is found on our website, www.wtb.org.  Barbara characterized it as showing flow and creativity and the circle denoting that we are all part of God's family.  With the publicity generated by articles in various publications and the feature on CNN International, there have been over 400 "hits" on our website.
 

Barbara then went on to show a video of the CNN International feature on WTB that appeared during the week of 9/11 in other countries.  As far as we know, it did not appear in the US, but Danya reported that friends in three different countries had e-mailed her that they had seen it! 
.
Betsy read WTB's vision statement and went over the ground rules and then turned the program over to Magda Bayoumi.  Everyone present shared their joys and sorrows and reasons for being a part of WTB.  Members spoke over and over about their joy in being connected with women of different faiths and the need to encourage diversity and deepen our understanding of each other.
 

There were several suggestions for programs.  One suggestion was that each program begin with a minute of intentional silence, followed by the ringing of the gong.  Bonnie Shoultz agreed to bring her gong.  There was also concern that we take into account the hard of hearing as the acoustics in our meeting room make it difficult for some to hear.  Sue Reiffenstein offered to look into borrowing her church's hand-held mikes.  We may want to consider an interprter for the deaf if that need arises.  There was also concern that our meetings would be difficult for those for whom English is a second language.    
 

Suggestions for future programs:
1.  Continuation of the life cycles programs with presentation by different faiths than those presented the last time.
2.  Concepts of sacred space.
3.  Looking at contemporary leaders, ordinary people who are reaching out to make a difference, such as Kathleen Kelly from the movement to abolish the School of the Americas.
4.  Different translations for the word "God."
5.  Difference in dress between faith traditions with perhaps a fashion show.
6.  (One that came in after the meeting) Music of different faith traditions and why some faiths do not use music.
 

A Note about the Listserv - I have put the names of people who filled out a data form on 9/21 along with their e-mail addresses on the listserv, but most e-mail addresses on the listserv have no names attached.  Therefore, if Mary Smith e-mails us to take her off the listserv, and her e-mail address does not contain her name, we have no way of doing it.
 

Future Meeting Dates
October 19
November 16
January 11, 2004
February 8, 2004
March 7, 2004
April 4, 2004
May 16, 2004 

 

We hope to see you there!
                                            Jan Garman
